Trenton, Florida

July 3, 1990


The Gilchrist County School Board met in regular session at the courthouse on Tuesday, July 3, 1990 at 9:00 A.M. with the following members present.

Carol Hyde, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Elvin Mathews

Gary Rexroat

Woodrow Smith


The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was conducted.

****

AGENDA

The agenda was agreed on by the board as presented by the Superintendent.

DELEGATIONS


Michelle Walker, Bell Ag. Teacher, reported that the Tree Corporation of America still owe $600.00 to the Bell FFA.  She would like to take $600.00 interest on money from the Bell FFA account so the FFA can complete financing their trip to Washington, D.C. Leadership Conference.  The board allowed the request on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Elvin Mathews.


Brother George Sanford was recognized to speak to the board concerning the Special Facilities Project at Trenton School.  Brother Sanford passed out copies of a resolution by the Concerned Citizens Council of Gilchrist County, - Trenton – to relocate the new school administrative building at Trenton School be removed from the planned location in front of the red brick main building to another site on the campus.  Brother Sanford also presented Items of Interest for a Possible Concerned Citizens Council.  SMB #5, Pages 119-122.


Gary Rexroat made a motion to delay the placement of the school administrative building on the present planned site until the next regular board meeting.  Woodrow Smith seconded the motion.  Raymond Hutchinson stated that we should not continue to delay the discussion indefinitely.  He also asked for alternative sites.  Brother Sanford responded by saying he would be glad to help raise money to pay for the cost of moving the building t another site on the same campus.  The superintendent explained that the cost would probably include a survey, engineering cost, soil borings, telephone, sewer, water, intercom system, fire alarm, among other possible costs that would have to be taken into consideration when moving a building on the approve plans.  This cost would have to come from the 199-91 School Board budget – not from Special Facilities money.


Bill Clifton spoke to the situation.  Harold Watson spoke to supporting moving the new school administrative building.  Meva Lee Carlisle questioned why the building was placed in front of the old building.  The chairman of the board and the school board attorney spoke to this problem as it related to the placement of the new school administrative building.  Bill Brown, citizen at Trenton, spoke to the placement of the new school administration – that the building should be moved from in front of the red brick building.


Mr. Brown mentioned the historical significance of the building.  The Superintendent confirmed the possibility of preservation of the red brick building through the Historical Society.  Mrs. De Costa is aware of this procedure and would check into organizing a Historical Society in Gilchrist County.


The motion to delay the decision of moving the school administration building until the next regular meeting was approved by the board on the motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith.


Gary Rexroat made a motion to form a committee of school administrators, citizens, etc. to study re-locating the building.  The motion was seconded by Woodrow Smith.  The board approved the motion.  The committee will be appointed by the chairman at a later date.


Ronnie Smith asked if a survey of citizens could be made in the paper concerning consolidation, and/or placement of buildings.  No one responded.


John Watson, specialist from the DOE, explained the DOE’s position in regards to the special facilities project and funding.  DOE reviews building recommendations from the school board for safety.  The question was asked if the DOE would recommend a new school, grades 9-12, for the county.  The answer from Mr. Watson was that the state would not recommend a total new school just because the district wanted it.  The question was asked if the new buildings could be moved to a site west of the present campus site at this time.  The answer was we could move all the buildings at this time.  The rumor that we would lose the money if we changed the buildings was cleared by the DOE representative.  We will not lose the money if we move the buildings from the already approved site plan.  The DOE representative explained that changes made would have to come out of the 1990-91 school board budget not the Special Facilities money.


The suggestion was made from a concerned citizen to move all buildings out past the elementary school and put it under one roof.  You could save enough money by placing the five buildings under one roof to pay the architect fees.


The DOE representative stated that cooperation by the superintendent and board was outstanding and that approval of the project was done properly and in record time.

LAKE CITY COMMUNITY COLLEGE COURSES


The board discussed LCCC having classes during the daytime on the Trenton High School campus.  Space for the classes would have to be considered.


Advanced Placement math classes at Trenton High School was mentioned.  The consensus of the board was to see if LCCC can offer Advanced Placement Calculus at Trenton High School.

TRENTON GYM FLOOR


Buddy Vickers, Trenton High School Basketball Coach, presented the need for refinishing the gym floor at THS.  Specifications for the gym floor at Trenton were given to the board.  A discussion followed.  This request is delayed until the budget workshop.  SMB #5, Page 123.

ADVISORY COMMITTEE


Wini Weeks, Chairperson of the Gilchrist County Advisory Committee, presented the committees annual report to the board.  A copy of the report was given to the superintendent and school board members.  Mrs. Iris Roberts called to have her name removed from the report because she has not had a chance to review the report before it was presented to the board.  Wini explained that they understood that some of these things were already being worked on.  The format of the committee report was very well organized for discussion purposes.  SMB #5, Pages 124-128.

UNIFORMS


Horace Hart, Transportation Director, reported on the rental of uniforms for 1990-91.  The company that has been contacted will continue with reduced number of employees at a price of $3.50 for each uniform rented.  The contract we agreed to last year was a two year contract - goes through 1991.


A letter needs to be written to see if we can change the acreage of bus garage location to less than 5 acres.

Horace discussed bus routes for Mayola Brown’s route north of highway 340.

EMERGENCY ITEM


Emergency item for the ESE Challenge Grant was declared.  Mary Bennett, ESE Coordinator, presented the grant.  The project was accepted by the board on a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  SMB #5, Pages 129-147


Ricky Slaughter, principal Trenton High School presented the Business Partnership Grant which is a matching grant of money donated by businesses matched with state money.  The grant was approved on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith as an emergency item.  SMB #5, Pages 148-156.

The HRS agreement in regards to donated commodities was accepted by the board on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Elvin Mathews.

BELL FOOTBALL FIELD


A discussion was held on placement of the Bell Football field east of the baseball field.  The board agreed to this movement on a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Woodrow Smith.

BONDING RACE TRACK MONEY


Bill Clifton, school board attorney, explained the bonding of $100,000 racetrack money for building classrooms at Bell School.  Bill explained the bonding procedure.  We must adopt resolution to approve plan for building.  Send for bond proposals so we can decide which company to agree with.  A motion to send proposals for revenue bonds was approved by the board on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Elvin Mathews.

INSURANCE COMPARISON


Insurance comparison of excess coverage to catastrophic coverage is tabled for August regular meeting due to not having sufficient information.

TYPEWRITER SERVICE CONTRACT


The typewriter service contract with P.J.’s Business Equipment Sales and Service was approved by the board on a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

MATERNITY LEAVE


Maternity leave for Terri S. McKinney for at least through September 10, 1990, was approved by the board on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Elvin Mathews.

DISCIPLINE RULES AND DROPOUT PLAN AMENDMENT


Dr. Jim Surrency, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Services, explained the Dropout Plan Amendment which would help enhance the discipline rule.  The plan needs to have a teacher aide at each school.  On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the bard approved creating two teacher aide positions and accepted the plan.  SMB #5, Page 157.

NEGOTIATIONS


On a recommendation by the superintendent, the board agreed to delay the negotiations proceedings until after the arbitration hearings on August 1, 1990.  The motion was made by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat.

BUDGET AMENDMENTS


Mrs. Hamlin, Finance Director, presented all budget amendments.  The board approved the budget amendments on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Elvin Mathews.  Mrs. Hamlin also explained time lines for approving the budget.  SMB #5, Page 158.

SALARY SCHEDULE


Mrs. Hamlin recommended approving the 1989-90 salary schedule so payroll could be met until negotiation with the union is completed.  On a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the board agreed to the 1989-90 salary schedule as presented.

USE OF TRENTON HIGH SCHOOL BY SAFETY COUNCIL


On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the board agreed to allow the Safety Council to use the Trenton High School for DUI classes as needed as long as it does not interfere with Trenton School classes and activities.

APPOINTMENTS


On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Woodrow Smith the board approved the appointment of Connie Loy to fill the new Special Education position for the 1990-91 school year at Trenton Elementary and Juan Henley as the elementary teacher to replace Janet Langford at Trenton Elementary.

REPORTS


Harrison Schofield, Projects Director, presented the AVMED Insurance Company HMO Policy cost.  A copy of the cost was given to the Superintendent and School Board members.  After discussion, no decision was reached.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business the board adjourned.
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GARY E. REXROAT

ATTEST:

___________________________________________​​​​​_______

CARL M. WILLIAMS, SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

AND SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

****

AGENDA


On a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the board approved the agenda with the following addition:



6-A 
Advisory Committee Report



15-A
Uniforms



16-A
Appointments



22
Emergency Items – Projects

MINUTES


The board minutes for the month of June 1990 were approved on a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

